The Great L.A.R.S. Fox Hunt of March 11, 2006

By Peter Rock KJ4ND, one of the Hounds


The weather for the fox hunt was perfect. The sun was shining, and the temperature was climbing up into the 70's. I readied my equipment before the fox hunt, and headed out about 9:30 for the tractor supply area. No one else was there when I arrived. I listened on the 146.925 repeater, and heard Mark and some others hams on it, and then they signed off. As it got close to 10 am I called a couple times on that repeater, but no one replied. I did hear the fox start at 10 am, although weakly on the mobile rig. So I got out my 2meter yagi and took some readings, and the direction was to the southwest. I could get about one bar signal on the ht. Soon after, Stan KD4ERF arrived, and we chatted a bit. He suggested I try the 146.610 repeater. I did and Brian came back, and said that he was on route, and that he heard the fox about 30 degrees from his home in Keavy.  So I plotted his and my reading on the map and it had to be between the two, much closer to our present location. 
   
Brian arrived and took some readings, and Bill KG4VRT and Helen KG4VRW came next, and Bill's readings were in the same direction as mine.    Brian said that Christy KG4PIJ and Steve KG4LLA were coming, since they thought the hunt was called off, and sure enough they got there a little later, and we all headed out. 
   
We went West on 192, and I got off by Saddlebrook, and the signal was very strong there. I got a reading that was behind the buildings there. About everyone else arrived about the same time, and we were on foot narrowing down the hunt. I think Brian was a little ahead off me and found the fox first. At first I was thinking of moving, and triangulating the reading, but as I got closer to the back of the buildings, the signal got strong enough that I could get a reading with the antenna off the ht .So using my body as a shield; I fairly quickly found the fox under some wooden pallets. 

    
I am not sure of the order of those who found the fox next, but fairly soon, we had all found it. After, several of us went to Fazoli's for lunch and "rag chewing”, and discussing the hunt. It was one of the best turnouts for a fox hunt that we have had in at least a year, and I really enjoyed it.

    
I look forward to the next one.

73's Peter KJ4ND
